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Agenda Item Title
A Resolution Approving a Contract with Cerniglia Co. for Project 23-5, Division St. Sewer & Water
Improvements, in an Amount Not to Exceed $1,423,027 and Authorizing its Execution

Overview

The Engineering Division opened bids on November 10, 2022, for Project 23-5, Division St. Sewer & Water
Improvements. The project includes installing new sewer and water mains on Division Street at various
locations and rehabilitating an existing sewer on Division Street. Eight bids were received. The lowest
responsible bid was submitted by Cerniglia Co. in an amount of $1,423,027, which is below the engineer’s
estimate and represents a competitive bid. Construction work is planned for the spring of 2023.

Recommendation
Approve the Resolution.

Fiscal Impact

The low bid of $1,423,027 is under the budgeted amount for the project. The proposed FY2023 Budget
includes $1,675,000 for this project in the Water and Sewer Fund. The project is proposed to be funded using
$762,000 from the Water and Sewer Fund, Public Works - Sewer, Sewer Collection, Capital Improvements
account no. 5040.43750.781.570707 which has $975,000 budgeted for this project and $662,000 from the
Water and Sewer Fund, Public Works - Water, Water Distribution, Capital Improvements account no.
5040.43730.777.570707 which has $700,000 budgeted for this project.

Background

Division Street was last resurfaced in 2007. It is programmed to be resurfaced under a separate project in
2023. Prior to the resurfacing, this separate, locally funded sewer and water improvements project will include
sewer lining from Hayes Avenue to Humphrey Avenue to address structural issues, sewer replacement from
Grove Avenue to Oak Park Avenue which was identified as a recommended project in the Village’s Combined
Sewer System Master Plan Report to address basement backups, and a new sewer main west of Ridgeland to
replace a deteriorated small diameter pipe. Water main replacement is from East Avenue to EImwood Avenue
to improve fire flows in the area which was identified as a recommended project in the Village's Water System
Master Plan Report.

Construction is planned to start in the March of 2023 and last until approximately June. The work will require
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road closures on sections of Division Street and closures of Oak Park Ave for a portion of the work.

Alternatives
The alternative to this recommendation could be to delay action to gain additional information.

Previous Board Action
N/A.

Citizen Advisory Commission Action
N/A.

Anticipated Future Actions/Commitments
Staff will present a task order agreement for the construction engineering for this project and for the Division
Street resurfacing project at an upcoming Village Board meeting.

Intergovernmental Cooperation Opportunities
None at this time.
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